

# **Elland C of E School**

Phone: 01422 373159







# NEWSLETTER 20th April 2023





#### **PUPILS OF THE WEEK**



### **HEAD TEACHER'S AWARD**



Daniel —Well Done!

# WOW WORK OF THE WEEK



## **Attendance Winners**



#### Last Week's Attendance Winners

Whole School— 88.5% (Target 96%)

No winners again

House Points Winners MEXBOROUGH = 467 Points

Well done!



## **Easter Raffle**



Congratulations to Erin, who won our Easter hamper (kindly donated by a parent) as part of the Easter raffle before the holidays.

Thank you to everyone to donated easter eggs, we had a lot of excited children! Overall, we raised £174.53, which will be going towards the new oven in Early Years.



#### Strike Action

It has been announced that there will be two more strike days in the next few weeks, these dates are:

#### Thursday 27th April and Tuesday 2nd May

As before, please assume we will be open as normal, however, we will send a SchoolPing to let you know as soon as possible if anything changes.

## Year 6

The ladies from Timeout have been to Year 6 to deliver a workshop about Kindness, Friendship and Social Media. The children looked at how being kind makes us feel, they looked at the positives of seeing our friends in real life and how this can be beneficial for our health and finally they listened to a real story about Cyber Bullying. Year 6 really enjoyed their session.













## **Church Links**

This week in Collective Worship Father Phillip spoke to the children about Trust



#### **Creative Art Club**



Before the Easter holidays, the Creative Art Club made Easter themed cards and special chick gift boxes. Everyone worked hard to make their lovely creations.

We look forward to seeing what you are making over the next couple of weeks!

















#### Other Events







# **Art Competition Workshop**



There is a free art workshop being held at All Saints Church, Elland this Saturday morning—22nd April—between 10-12. It is a drop-in session so you can go at any time between those times and stay for as long as needed.

It is organised to link with the Art Festival which is held the following weekend and all artwork created by the children who attend the workshop will be displayed for all visitors to see.

This is a great opportunity to showcase the talent of pupils from our local schools and is a way to encourage their creativity



## **Health Update**

If your child has symptoms of COVID-19, please keep your child at home and contact school to advise us of any absence.

#### NHS latest advice:

If a child or young person aged 18 or under tests positive for COVID-19, they should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for **3 days**. This starts from the day after they did the test. Children and young people tend to be infectious to others for less time than adults. If they're well and do not have a temperature after **3 days**, they can return to school.

For further advice: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/

# **Upcoming Events**

Every Friday Afternoon Every Thursday Morning Tuesday 25th April Monday 1st May Monday 8th May Year 5 swimming
Adult Learning —Get ready to learn Maths
School Photographer to take class photos
May Day Bank Holiday—school closed
Extra Bank Holiday for King's Coronation—school closed

